
Question on Notice 
 

No. 625 
 

Asked on 23 May 2023 
 
 

MR A PERRETT ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to advice in Ministerial press release ‘Wide Bay Burnett gets Safer Roads Sooner’ 
on 17 April 2023—  
 
Will the Minister advise the timeline for design and construction of the roundabout at the Tin Can 
Bay Road and Bayside Road intersection, Tin Can Bay? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Gympie for the question. 
 
Funding of $2.8 million has been provided through the Safer Roads Sooner program for the 
construction of a single-lane roundabout at the Tin Can Bay Road and Bayside Road intersection.  
 
The detailed design phase will be undertaken by the Department of Transport and Main Roads 
(TMR) in the second half of 2023.  
 
TMR will keep the community informed on the progress of the project and confirm construction 
timeframes once the detailed design is finalised. 


